Castleford School District NO. 417
Board Trustees
Regular Meeting
February 16, 2022

Chairman Rae Ann Bower called the meeting to order at 6:59 p.m. Trustees present were:

Rae Ann Bower Todd Wells (8 "@V'm\)
Charlene Davis Kim Taylor

Superintendent Dena Allred and Principal Chuck Day were also present

Success stories- Castleford High School had a 100% graduation rate last year. Data from
discipline referrals are down significantly from last year. (Last year at this time there were 66
currently this year there is 24)

Boys Junior Varsity Basketball came in 2nd in Districts

Consent Agenda- discussion

Kim Taylor motioned to accept the consent agenda.
Charlene Davis seconded.

Motion carried.

No Public Comment
Old Business:
Maintenance- Discussion

Transportation- Discussion

Rick Rodgers presented the School Safety measuring instrument for distance.
Kim Taylor motioned to approve the School Safety measuring instrument.
Charlene Davis seconded the motion.

Motion carried.

New Business:

Carrie March and Caree Thomas presented the agenda for the 4th and 5th grade overnight field
trip

Discussion

Kim Taylor motioned to approve

Charlene Davis seconded the motion

Motion carried.

Madison Reynolds presented the two options for next year's school calendar
Discussion

Kim Taylor motioned to approve Calendar A

Charlene Davis seconded the motion

Motion carried.

Senior Sneak:
Halie Kaster, Eric Taylor, and Zeke Fisher presented Senior Sneak ideas



Discussion

Kim Taylor motioned to approve Senior Sneak Itinerary
Charlene Davis seconded the motion
Motion carried.

Policy Updates -

Discussion

Kim Taylor motioned to adopt and update policies 3525, 3570P, 4420 striking the Notice
Section, 5700 approving Option 1, 5105, 5340, 7403, 7408, 7700, and 8605.

Charlene Davis seconded the motion

Motion carried.

Principal Report:

Mr. Day reported enrollment numbers: currently 303 K-12 and enrollment was discussed.
Istation Math and Reading scores were reviewed. Discussed vaping issues and the challenges
of combating the problem.

Superintendent Report:

Mrs. Allred stated that the rezoning was complete and presented the rezoning map. Updated
the Board on interactions with the City and plans for moving forward. District and City working to
improve working relationship. Next month the superintendent’s evaluation will happen. Also
discussed the State Insurance and pros and cons.

Trustee Comments:
Rae Anne discussed some of the lessons learned from the recent incident in Buhl. Also
concerned with substitute knowledge of lockdown procedures.

There being no further business, Kim Taylor motioned to adjourn the meeting.
Charlene Davis seconded the motion.
Motion carried.
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